Transport for London

14™ June 2010 PakLim Wong
Development Planning Officer

Ms Jo Dowling Surface Transport

Principal Planning Officer,

London Borough of Barnet Transport for London

Planning’ Housing & 197 Blackfriars Road

Regeneration Service Southwark, London

Building 4

North London Business Park Tel: 020 3054 1779

Oaklelgh Road SOUth Email: paklir::l.a\::ogzo@?t:.s;oi?gi

London N11 1NP

Sent by Email

Dear Jo

Re: B/01960/10; Brunswick Park, Osidge Lane, London N14

With regards to the above mentioned application site; TfL offers the following
comments and recommendations:

1. The proposed development site is siuated entirely within the borough’s local
highway network.

2. TfL recommends that cycle parking for the development site should be
adhered to or exceeding the TfL Cycle Parking Standards. It is also
recommended that shower facilities should be provided for each element of the
proposed development.

3. TIL considers that the proposal to provide 52 parking spaces is acceptable in
light of the sites nature and location.

4. It is requested that the developer to claify the number of disabled parking
spaces to be provided on site. TfL further requests that these spaces should
be designated for disabled user and be design to comply the DDA 1995
Standards under the DfT guidance ‘Inclusive Mobility’.

5. TfL accepts the proposed development would generally attract trips from the
local area and it is unlikely that it would attract vehicular trips from further afield
which would require access via the TLRN and SRN in the vicinity of the site.

6. The proposed submission of a finalised Travel Plan for the site is welcomed by
TfL; it is recommneded that this should be conditioned/ forms part of S106
planning obligation. All Travel Plan should be produced in accordance with
relevant TfL and DfT guidance for Travel Planning.

7. TfL requests that a full bus stop accessiability audit to be conducted for bus
stops within 500m of the site; the developer shall financially contribute toward
any upgrade requirements identfied in the audit to enable the bus stop(s) be
upgraded to comply with current DDA standards.

Subject to the above, the proposal as it stands would not result in an
unacceptable impact to both the TLRN and SRN.

Please contact me if | can be of any further assistance on this matter.

MAYOR OF LONDON



Yours sincerely,

PakLim Wong
For & behalf of Transport for London
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Dowling, Jo

From: Hammond, David (NE) [David.Hammond @ naturalengland.org.uk]
Sent: 09 June 2010 14:03

To: Dowling, Jo

Subject: Brunswick Park Osidge Lodge Ref: B/01960/10

Dear Ms Dowling,

Thank you for your Council's recent correspondence in respect of the above planning application seeking the
views and comments of Natural England, your request has been passed to me as a member of the Future
London Team for response. | have now had the opportunity to look through the details submitted and in order
to expedite the Council’s decision process | have taken the liberty of issuing our response in the form of this E
Mail.

After careful consideration of the information provided it is our opinion that this proposal does not affect any
priority interest areas for Natural England, therefore

we do not object to the proposal. However, if you are aware of any reason why Natural England should
comment further on this application please let us know as

soon as possible.

Although Natural England do not object to the proposal, we note that there is no apparent reference to PP 9
within the Ecological Report or supporting information,

and therefore | would like to remind your Council of the following;

Biodiversity

Paragraph 14 of PPS9: Biodiversity and Geological Conservation states that “Development proposals provide
many opportunities for building-in beneficial biodiversity

or geological features as part of good design. When considering proposals, local planning authorities should
maximise such opportunities in and around developments,

using planning obligations where appropriate.”

In respect of the potential for bats, and the recommendation for further surveys as per paragraphs 3.3.2 and
4.3.1 of the Scott Wilson Report Natural England would encourage and welcome these surveys, and it is
advised to, undertake them as soon as possible and prior to any formal planning permission. Mitigation and
Enhancement measures proposed under paragraphs 5.1.1 and 5.3.1 are acceptable to Natural England.

I'trust that this is sufficient for your purposes, but should you have any questions or wish to discuss any
aspects of this application please do not hesitate to contact me at the address below.

Yours Sincerely

David Hammond

Planning & Advocacy Advisor
Natural England - London Region
Future London Team

6th Floor, Ashdown House

123 Victoria Street

London SW1E 6DE

09/06/2010



Tel: 0300-060 1373
Fax:0207 932 2201

E Mail: david.hammond @naturalengland.org.uk

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected
and England's traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations.

In an effort to reduce Natural Egnland's carbon footprint, | will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to
meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing

This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If
you have received it in error you have no authority to use, disclose, store
or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender.
Nothing in the email amounts to a legal commitment on our part unless
confirmed by a signed communication. Whilst this email and associated
attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the
Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left
our systems. Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored
and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for
other lawful purposes.

09/06/2010



Dowling, Jo

From: Waters, Matthew

Sent: 09 June 2010 11:01

To: Dowling, Jo

Cc: Oldale, Julie; Sarah Ballantyne-Way
Subject: FW:

Attachments: photo.jpg; ATT6296589.txt

Hi Jo,

| was at the Brunswick Park site the other day and came across the poster in the attached photograph tied to
a lamppost.

I'm not sure if there is anything we can do (or if it would be worth doing anything) but thought you should be
informed.

Matt

Matt Waters

Project Manager,

Major Projects Team,

Commercial Directorate,

London Borough of Barnet, North London Business Park, Oakleigh Road South, London N11 1NP
Tel: 020 8359 6003

Mob: 07833 237 074

Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk Project Management Support: Project Consultancy

h—,ﬁ please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?
----- Original Message-----

From: Matt Waters [mailto:matt.waters @ me.com]

Sent: 09 June 2010 10:48

To: Waters, Matthew

Subject:

09/06/2010






Dowling, Jo

From: Gaine, Martin [martin.gaine @ environment-agency.gov.uk]
Sent: 04 June 2010 14:31

To: Sarah Ballantyne-Way

Cc: Dowling, Jo

Subject: RE: BRUNSWICK PARK _ 2

Hi Sarah and Jo
The documents have now arrived in hard copy by post, so we should be able to reply fairly soon.
Regards

Martin

From: Sarah Ballantyne-Way [mailto:SBWay@savills.com]
Sent: 03 June 2010 12:53

To: Gaine, Martin

Cc: 'Dowling, Jo'

Subject: RE: BRUNSWICK PARK _ 2

Click here to report this email as spam.

Hi Martin,

I've spoken to LBB - the document has not been uploaded properly by the external company that LBB employ
to undertake this. Document no. 21 on the website shows part of one of the appendices - I've notified LBB re
this and they are sorting it out. In the meantime, all the docs are on the Elevate Partnerships website | sent
through earlier.

I've copied Jo in for her information.

Thanks

Sarah

From: Gaine, Martin [mailto:martin.gaine@environment-agency.gov.uk]
Sent: 03 June 2010 11:41 AM

To: Sarah Ballantyne-Way

Subject: BRUNSWICK PARK _ 2

Dear Ms Ballantyne-Way

Please find attached our response to your recent FRA enquiry.

We have also now received a formal consultation from Barnet for this development, though your FRA does
not seem to form part of the documents available for review on their website. Did you submit it as part of the
application? I will chase up Jo Dowling separately in case the FRA is available but wasn't uploaded.

Sincerely

Martin Gaine

07/06/2010
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Planning Liaison

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received
this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone
else.

We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment
before opening it.

We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of
Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or
from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or
recipient, for business purposes.

If we have sent you information and you wish to use it please read our terms and conditions which you
can get by calling us on 08708 506 506. Find out more about the Environment Agency at
wWW.environment-agency.gov.uk

NOTICE: This email is intended for the named recipient only.It may contain privileged and
confidential information.If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender immediately and
destroy this email. You must not copy, distribute or take action in reliance upon it. Whilst all efforts
are made to safeguard emails,the Savills Group cannot guarantee that attachments are virus free or
compatible with your systems and does not accept liability in respect of viruses or computer
problems experienced.The Savills Group reserves the right to monitor all email communications
through its internal and external networks.

Savills Commercial Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No. 2605125.
Registered office: 20 Grosvenor Hill, London W1K 3HQ

Savills (L&P) Limited. A subsidiary of Savills plc. Registered in England No. 2605138, Registered
office: 20 Grosvenor Hill, London W1K 3HQ

Savills ple. Registered in England No 2122174. Registered office: 20 Grosvenor Hill, London W1K
3HQ.

Savills plc is a holding company, subsidiaries of which are authorised and regulated by the Financial
Services Authority (FSA)

07/06/2010



a vy 2 owa s

Dowling, Jo
From: Gaine, Martin [martin.gaine @environment-agency.gov.uk]

Sent: 03 June 2010 11:49

To: Dowling, Jo

Subject: Brunswick Park - B/01960/10
HiJo
Thanks for consulting us on the above.

We have provided comments to Savills on a pre-app FRA for this development, but the FRA doesnt seem to
be on your website for this app. Has it been submitted?

I have sent the contamination reports to our Groundwater and Contaminated Land Team to have a look at,
and should have a formal response to you by 16/6.

Regards

Martin

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received
this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone
else.

We have checked this email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment
before opening it.

We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of
Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or
from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by someone other than the sender or
recipient, for business purposes.

If we have sent you information and you wish to use it please read our terms and conditions which you
can get by calling us on 08708 506 506. Find out more about the Environment Agency at
wWW. environment -agency.gov.uk

07/06/2010



Dowling, Jo

From: customer services 9:6-10 =y FOOADED TO SAVILS /AW € 90 AR wdo[acnod
Sent: 02 June 2010 12:38
To: Dowling, Jo

Subject: Ref 90083220
Reference: 90083220
Dear Jo,
Please see email below comments from Thames Water. | have closed this case off CRM.

If we have referred the enquiry incorrectly, please advise us immediately to enable us to
promptly redirect the enquiry

When responding to the customer’s enquiry, please ensure your response is sent to
first.contact@barnet.gov.uk to enable the case to be closed rather than my personal
email account.

Thank you for your assistance,
Kind regards,

Abigail

Original Text

From: BCTAdmin@thameswater.co.uk

To: planning.enquiry @barnet.gov.uk

CC:

Sent:  01.06.10 16:12:14

Subject: 3rd Party Planning Application - B/01960/10

London Borough of Barnet Our DTS Ref: 24673
7th Floor, Barnet House Your Ref: B/01960/10
1255 High Road

London

N20 OEJ

1 June 2010

Dear Sir/Madam

Re: BRUNSWICK PARK, OSIDGE LANE, LONDON, N14
Waste Comments

There are public sewers crossing the site. In order to protect public sewers and to ensure that Thames
Water can gain access to those sewers for future repair and maintenance, approval must be sought

07/06/2010
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from Thames Water where the erection of a building or an extension to a building or underpinning
work would be over the line of, or would come within 3 metres of, a public sewer. Thames Water
will usually refuse such approval in respect of the construction of new buildings, but approval may
be granted in some cases for extensions to existing buildings. The applicant is advised to contact
Thames Water Developer Services on 0845 850 2777 to discuss the options available at this site.

Thames Water recommends the installation of a properly maintained fat trap on all catering
establishments. We further recommend, in line with best practice for the disposal of Fats, Oils and
Grease, the collection of waste oil by a contractor, particularly to recycle for the production of bio
diesel. Failure to implement these recommendations may result in this and other properties suffering
blocked drains, sewage flooding and pollution to local watercourses. Further information on the
above is available in a leaflet, [ Best Management Practices for Catering Establishmentsl which can
be requested by telephoning 020 8507 4321

Water Comments

With regard to water supply, this comes within the area covered by the Veolia Water Company. For
your information the address to write to is - Veolia Water Company The Hub, Tamblin Way,
Hatfield, Herts, AL10 9EZ - Tel - 0845 782 3333,

Yours faithfully
Development Planning Department

Thames Water
Development Planning
Asset Investment Unit
Maple Lodge

Denham Way
Rickmansworth

Herts WD3 9SQ

Tel: 01923 898072

This is an automated email, please do not reply to the sender. If you wish to reply to this email, send
to
devcon.team @thameswater.co.uk

Find juggling your finances a struggle? Spread your bill payments by setting up a Direct Debit . You
stay in control with advance notice of your payments and a choice of payment dates. Visit
http://www.thameswater.co.uk

Thames Water Limited (company number 2366623) and Thames Water Utilities Limited (company
number 2366661) are companies registered in England and Wales each with their registered office at
Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, Berkshire, RG1 8DB. This email is confidential and
intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. Any views or opinions
presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Thames Water
Limited or its subsidiaries. If you are not the intended recipient of this email you may not copy, use,
forward or disclose its contents to any other person; please notify our Computer Service Desk on +44
(0) 118 959 3587 and destroy and delete the message and any attachments from your system.

For more information on Thames Water visit our web site at http://www.thameswater.co.uk.
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Our vision: If customers had a choice, they would choose Thames Water.
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GREATERLONDONAUTHORITY

Development and Environment Directorate City Hall
The Queen’s Walk
More London
London SET 2AA
Switchboard: 020 7983 4000
Minicom: 020 7983 4458
www.london.gov.uk

Ms Jo Dowling . , Our ref:PDU/2594/5W
Planning, Housing and Regeneration Service Your ref: B/01960/10
Building 2, North London Business Park Date: 3 June 2010
Oakleigh Road South

London

N11 INP

Dear Jo Dowling

Town & Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended); Greater London Authority
Act 1999 & 2007; Town & Country Planning (Mayor of London) Order 2008.

BRUNSWICK PARK, OSIDGE LANE, LONDON N14
Local Planning Authority Reference: B/01960/10

Thank you for consulting the Mayor of London in respect of the above application of potential
strategic importance, which your Council validated on 25 May 2010.

Under Article 4(2) of the above Order the Mayor has six weeks from the date of receipt to provide a
statement setting out whether he considers the application complies with his London Plan and his
reasons for taking that view.

| hereby give notice that your letter was received on 28 May 2010 and therefore the six-week
period will terminate on 8 July 2010.

A copy of this letter has been forwarded to the agent for information.

Yours sincerely,

Planning Decisions
Greater London Authority

cc Sarah Ballantyne-Way, Savills, Lansdowne House, 57 Berkeley Square W1J 6ER

Ly gena - w0 3983 65AZ%
GENNA. KENDALL @ Aowvoiw.qw. VK

Direct telephone: 020 7983 4265 Fax: 020 7983 4706 Email: planning@london.gov.uk



Dowling, Jo

From: Cowie, Martin

Sent: 02 June 2010 00:12

To: Dowling, Jo; Waters, Matthew

Subject: Fw: Brunswick Park planning application

FYI

From: Cowie, Martin
To: tambourides@hotmail.com'

Sent: Wed Jun 02 00:11:02 2010

Subject: Re: Brunswick Park planning application
Dear Councillor,

Further to my previous email | can inform you that | have spoken to the two local residents you mentioned and
I will be meeting with them and one or two others very shortly to discuss the application and their concerns.

I will of course report back to you and your fellow ward Councillors after my meeting or meetings with the
residents.

Kindest regards

Martin
From: Andreas Tambourides

To: Cowie, Martin

Sent: Sun May 30 12:58:47 2010

Subject: RE: Brunswick Park planning application
Thanks Martin

All the best
Andreas

Tel: +44 20 8368 5417
Mob: +44 7956 80 61 43

Subject: Brunswick Park planning application
Date: Sun, 30 May 2010 12:44:18 +0100
From: Martin.Cowie@barnet.gov.uk

To: Cllr.Tambourides@Barnet.gov.uk

Dear Councillor,

Just to confirm that a copy of the planning appliocation documents were deposted at the library on Friday.

| will be contacting the two residents you mentioned on Friday first thing on Tuesday and | will meet with them
as soon as possible to run through the application in detail.

I will keep you informed and thanks again for your interest and guidance.

Kind regards

Martin

Martin Cowie

Head of Planning and Development Management

07/06/2010



Planning, Housing and Regeneration

0208 359 4514
0781 551 2673

The information in this e-mail is confidential and may also be the subject of legal privilege. It is
intended solely for the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient please reply to the
sender. You are hereby placed on notice that any copying, publication or any other form of
dissemination of this e-mail or its contents is prohibited.

Whilst every endeavour is taken to ensure that e-mails are free from
viruses, no liability can be accepted and the recipient is requested
to use their own virus checking software.

Get a new e-mail account with Hotmail - Free. Sign-up now.

07/06/2010



Dowling, Jo
From: Cowie, Martin

Sent: 01 June 2010 23:00

To: Waters, Matthew

Cc: Dowling, Jo; Oldale, Julie
Subject: RE: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

Thanks Matthew. Yes this is a very reasonable response and I've just added a sentence in your first
highlighted section and altered the second highlighted section..

Kind regards

Martin

From: Waters, Matthew

Sent: 01 June 2010 19:54

To: Cowie, Martin

Cc: Dowling, Jo; Oldale, Julie

Subject: RE: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

Martin,

Does this look accurate? In Particular, could you look at the areas that | have highlighted please?

Dear s40(2) - FOIA
Thank you for your email in relation to the proposed development at Brunswick Park.

I'am sorry that you did not receive an invite to the event last week. Following the feedback received at the
meeting on 15 March, changes were made to the plans. The event held at Osidge Library on Monday 24 May
was an exhibition intended to provide the opportunity to view the updated plans prior to the submission of the
planning application. These plans are available both in Osidge Library and online. They will continue to be
available throughout the planning consultation period.

Though | regret that the event was not advertised at the entrance to the park, the event was advertised.
Around 100 invites were hand delivered to properties within close proximity of the proposed development and
the event was also advertised in Osidge Library. We were expecting a greater proportion of the invited
residents to attend.

I have attached a PDF version of the display boards that were on show at the event and will be happy to
respond to any further questions you may have.

As the event last week was an exhibition and not a formal meeting, there are no minutes to circulate.

In relation to the questions in your original email to Martin Cowie. | have spoken to Martin who regrets that
these are questions that he would not be in position to answer on behalf of the scheme and that it is in fact his
duty to consider these areas as part of determining whether planning consent should be granted or not.

He added however that he would be only too willing to discuss and/or meet with you to run through your
concerns in more detail as part of the current statutory consultation process. His direct contact number is
0208 359 4514 or 0781 551 2673.

| can however confirm that:
¢ You raised concern that the phasing of the scheme may result in the existing buildings remaining and
the Metropolitan Open Land not being re-provided. | can assure you that the re-provision of the
Metropolitan Open Land is indeed part of this phase of work as detailed in the attached PDF. This is

also part of the planning application.

07/06/2010
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e You raised concern over the provision of parking spaces. Again, the attached PDF shows the
proposed car parking facilities which has been amended following the meeting on 15 March and is
believed to be ample provision and an improvement to the existing facility. The planning department
will however consider the proposed parking provision carefully in its determination of the application.

e The proposed nursery is actually for the relocation of the existing Hampden Way Nursery & Children’s
Centre where there is high demand for spaces. The proximity of the proposed development in relation
to the existing nurseries has been thought through, demand for places is monitored and it is felt that
there will still be demand at the new location. It is not the intention to provide a facility for which there

is no demand for.
I'hope that this is helpful. However, | will be happy to help if you do have any further questions.

Kind Regards

Matt Waters

Project Manager,

Major Projects Team,
Commercial Directorate,
London Borough of Barnet, North London Business Park, Oakleigh Road South, London N11 1NP
Tel: 020 8359 6003

Mob: 07833 237 074

Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk Project Management Support: Project Consultancy

;ﬁ please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?

From: Cowie, Martin

Sent: 01 June 2010 14:00

To: Waters, Matthew; Oldale, Julie; 'Sarah Ballantyne-Way'; Palmer, Chris; Cooper, Craig; Dowling, Jo
Subject: RE: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

Matthew, thanks but | cannot answer the points raised as they concern the rationale behind
project. This is for you/NHS Barnet and your team to explain.

I can comment on the Forum but nothing else at this stage.

I will however as | am doing so with other key local residents contact s40(2)  to run
through the application. FOIA

Martin

From: Waters, Matthew

Sent: 01 June 2010 13:47

To: Cowie, Martin; Oldale, Julie; Sarah Ballantyne-Way; Palmer, Chris; Cooper, Craig; Dowling, Jo
Subject: RE: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

Please see draft response below. | would appreciate anv comments please. Martin Could you add some
information relating to the delay in responding to s40(2) . original email and the answers to her 3
concerns please? FOIA

It is intended to get a response out today.

Many thanks

Matt

- 07/06/2010
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Dear S40(2) - FOIA

Thank you for your email in relation to the proposed development at Brunswick Park.

I'am sorry that you did not receive an invite to the event last week. Following the feedback received at the
meeting on 15 March, changes were made to the plans. The event held at Osidge Library on Monday 24 May
was an exhibition intended to provide the opportunity to view the updated plans prior to the submission of the
planning application. These plans are available both in Osidge Library and on line. They will continue to be
available throughout the planning consultation period.

Though | regret that the event was not advertised at the entrance to the park, the event was advertised.
Around 100 invites were hand delivered to properties within close proximity of the proposed development and
the event was also advertised in Osidge Library. We were expecting a greater proportion of the invited
residents to attend.

| have attached a PDF version of the display boards that were on show at the event and will be happy to
respond to any further questions you may have.

As the event last week was an exhibition and not a formal meeting, there are no minutes to circulate.

In relation to your request for a response to your original email to Martin Cowie. IIMWI1] have spoken to
Martin who has provided the following answers.

[insert response here]

Regards

Matt Waters

Project Manager,

Mayjor Projects Team,

Commercial Directorate,

London Borough of Barnet, North London Business Park, Oakleigh Road South, London N11 1NP
Tel: 020 8359 6003

Mob: 07833 237 074

Bamet Online: www.bamet.gov.uk Project Management Support: Project Consultancy

ﬁ please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?

From: Cowie, Martin

Sent: 01 June 2010 09:14

To: Waters, Matthew

Cc: Oldale, Julie

Subject: Re: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

No but I'm checking this end.

Have any of you got that response sent out to S40(2)  that Courtney pulled together sometime ago?

. FOIA
Martin

From: Waters, Matthew

To: Cowie, Martin

Cc: Oldale, Julie

Sent: Tue Jun 01 09:08:52 2010

Subject: Re: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.
Martin,

Do you know if the original email was responded to?

07/06/2010
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Matt
07739350893

On 1 Jun 2010, at 08:55, "Cowie, Martin" <Martin.Cowie @barnet.gov.uk> wrote:

FY! and response.
Thanks

Martin

From: Holland, Lesley

To: Cowie, Martin

Sent: Tue Jun 01 08:49:46 2010

Subject: FW: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

From: 540(2) - FOIA

Sent: 01 June 2010 01:30

To: Major Projects

Subject: Brunswick Park Proposed Development.

Dear Sir or Madam

I am writing to you regarding the proposed new health centre, Library and other
facilities in Brunswick Park.

I attended the meeting about this proposal held in Brunswick Park School on
15th March and I have recently heard that a subsequent meeting was held a
couple of weeks ago in the Library. Unfortunately I did not attend this meeting
because I had no knowledge of it happening until after the date. I have spoken
to other users of Brunswick Park and everyone I have spoken to said if they had
known about the meeting they would have attended. I would like to know why
public notices were not posted on both entrances to the park to inform regular
users of the park and other concerned parties about such an important,
forthcoming meeting? I would have thought it is the Council's duty to post
notices about major projects such as this. Only notifying residents who live in
close proximity to the park of the meeting is not good enough. I have heard
that a councillor at the meeting remarked that they were disappointed with the
poor attendance. I hope the councillor now knows why the attendance was so
poor - Dbecause the meeting was not publicised enough.

I would like to receive minutes of this recent meeting and any other
correspondence regarding this proposal.

Following the meeting of the 15th March and having received the minutes of that
meeting, I wrote an email addressed to Mr Martin Cowie (see copy below). I
received an automated acknowledgement of receipt of my email but I have not had
a reply to the points I raised. I would appreciate a reply at the earliest
convenience and also an answer as to why public notices weren't posted to
inform users of the park about the meetings? I would also like your assurance
that notices regarding further meetings will be posted on the entrances to the
park to give everyone a fair opportunity to attend the meeting and air their
views on this proposed development.

Yours faithfully

s40(2) - FOIA
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F.A.O. Martin Cowie

Head of Development Management
London Borough of Barnet

Re: Minutes of the Brunswick Planning and Development Forum 15thMarch 2010
Dear Mr Cowie

My thanks go to a member of your team for sending the minutes of the above
meeting to me. I attended the meeting and as it was viewed as an ‘...opportunity
for the Council to listen to resident’s views which can then be fed back into

the project as it moves forward’and °...want to engage with residents at this

stage to get the benefit of their experience’, I can see some matters arising
which I would like to outline below.
In the third paragraph:

1)

Robert Sprunt stated that ‘the proposal would result in a land swap’. We were
told that this is the only way that building on MOL is permitted. My concern is
that the demolition of the existing health centre and library, and therefore the ‘swap’to
open land is not included in the first phase of this proposal, and if
my understanding is correct, phase two does not yet have funding nor a current
time scale for funding/development to start. Is it likely therefore, that the
old, unused buildings may remain standing and the area not developed into open
space for some considerable time or maybe never if, for whatever reason, phase
two does not go ahead? Why can’t the demolition of the old buildings and the
mandatory ‘swap’ to MOL be included in phase one? Is there a time scale in which
the ‘swap’ has to take place?

2)
‘The proposal would create a new entrance to the country park and help the park
come back into the community ....... * This brings me to my second point. I

raised the subject of parking facilities for users of the ‘country

park’reference to this is on the penultimate page of the minutes. The reply to

my question was °....the car park would be for users of the facilities and at

the weekend/out of hours for users of the park.” The minute taker did not

record my reply to this statement in the minutes. As with all country parks
daylight parking facilities for 7 days a week are necessary to accommodate all
members of the community wishing to use the country park, and not just users of
the new health centre. I would ask you, please, to bear this in mind when
allocating parking spaces and not to get too focused on the new health centre to
the detriment of the local community as a whole. It would not require many
spaces to provide this facility. In fact there would be no need to specifically
allocate car parking spaces to the country park users, permitting some spaces
for general use would be adequate as the park is never busy during the week. I
visit the country park on a twice daily basis and have done so for over 22

years. Please do not take away this facility and create a parking problem for me
many other regular users of the country park. I cannot imagine a planning
committee anywhere in the country allowing a development of a new country park
to go ahead without provision of full parking facilities for its users.

Conversely, this must surely apply to the removal of parking facilities for an
existing country park.

07/06/2010



3)

A question was asked by a Governor of Brunswick Park School: ‘Why are you
proposing to duplicate provision by creating a second nursery adjacent to the
school?” For your information, I am aware of an established day nursery in the
Scout hut. That would make three nurseries within 100 or so metres of each

other.
I do hope you will give great consideration my concerns, and wish you luck with
the new proposed development.

Yours sincerely
s40(2) - FOIA

Maybe include a reason for S40(2) not yet receiving a response here?
FOIA
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